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Message from the Principal
Dear O'Dea Community,

Thank you for taking the time to read the Winter edition of the O’Dea Today and
familiarize yourself with all the exciting things happening throughout our school
community. I trust you will enjoy reading about the academic achievements, campus
ministry events, athletic competitions, and exciting co-curricular activities happening
at O’Dea. 
 
We opened school this Fall with the launch of a new Surface Tablet Program. Not
only was the introduction of our program successful, O'Dea has recently joined a
select group of schools from around the world as a Microsoft Showcase School. This
recognition celebrates our efforts in using technology in the classrooms and
consistently enhancing our learning environment for our students. O’Dea is the first
and remains the only school in Seattle to receive this distinguished honor. 
 
It is inspiring for me to see our students learning and growing together. Our mission
of preparing young men to live lives of character, faith, and service imparts values
that will shape subsequent life choices about family, professional ethics, church
involvement, and care of those marginalized by poverty and injustice. The young
men at O'Dea consistently respond to the invitation to be brothers to one another
and recognize the importance of becoming leaders in an ever-changing world. 
 
It is a great joy for me as Principal to see the collaboration and dedication
demonstrated by our school community members. Thank you for your continued
support of O'Dea High School. 

Go Irish!

Jim Walker
Principal
Character. Faith. Service.

Events Calendar
Important Dates to Remember  

February 12th - Festival of High School Choirs
February 17th -18th - Swim & Dive State Finals 
February 17th -18th - Wrestling State Championships
February 23rd - 25th - O'Dea/HNA Drama Production
February 28th - March 3rd - Basketball State Tournament
March 17th - Auction - Celebrate O'Dea! 

Click here to view the full O’Dea calendar!

Join us for the O'Dea Auction on March 17th as
together we Celebrate O'Dea!   

Come out and cheer on our Irish Hoopers in the
Metro Tourney starting 2/5 @ 7pm!

Academics 
O'Dea Named First Microsoft Showcase School in Seattle!

We are excited to announce O’Dea was selected as the first (and currently only) Microsoft
Showcase School in Seattle! This recognition celebrates our efforts and innovation in
using technology to educate our students. It’s also a great testament to our faculty and
staff’s dedication to continue to enhance our learning environment. Special appreciation
goes to the members of our volunteer Technology Advisory Committee who have been
working with us the last year and a half: Roy F. Simperman, Jim O’Brien ‘89, Michael
Grady ‘96 , John Stewart ’88, and Brett Vowles ’83.

               

NW Catholic Student of the Month  

Congratulations to senior, Parker
D'Anna, on being named the Student of
the Month in Northwest Catholic
Magazine. “As a Mentor Group captain,
Parker supports underclassmen
spiritually, socially and academically. As
an organizer of the O’Dea Christmas
Family Project, he’s helped distribute
hundreds of gifts to needy families. As
a captain of O’Dea’s state champion
football team, he was honored by the
Seahawks as a Century Link High
School Athlete of the Week. A
parishioner at St. James Cathedral, he
carries a 3.75.GPA.” Great job, Parker! 

Safe Schools Student Leadership Conference  

Five O’Dea Gentlemen recently attended Impact!, a Safe Schools Student Leadership
Conference at Seattle University.  This conference was led by members of the Anti-
Defamation League of Seattle, with the assistance of several local organizations.  Kila
Robinson '20, Matae Hollins '18, Jack Irwin '19, Matthew Suk '19 and Camilo Cerna '20
collaborated with students from 25 schools in the greater Seattle area to discuss, define
and compose solutions to combating biases, hate, stereotypes and bullying within an
educational environment.  Each of these fine young men learned valuable lessons,
strategies and solutions to share with the staff and students of O’Dea High School.

JSA Fall State Convention   

This Fall Christian Sailer '18, Steven Calozzi '18, Charles Long '18, Basil Dizard '19, Tony
Vowles '20, Tyler Preece '20, and Hayes Cussac '21 participated in the 2017 Fall State
Junior Statesman of America Convention. For 2 days O’Dea representatives engaged in
multiple debates against high-school students from across the Pacific Northwest.
Congratulations to senior Christian Sailer who won a Best Speaker Gavel Award for his
speech about the 2nd Amendment.

Dia De Los Muertos  

On November 2nd the O'Dea community celebrated Dia De Los Muertos, The Day of the
Dead. Day of the Dead is a Mexican holiday celebrated on November 2nd that honors and
celebrates the lives of people who have passed away. Faculty, staff, and students
contributed photos and mementos of deceased loved ones to the community altar which
included traditional elements of calaveras (skulls), fruit, marigolds, candles, and papel
picado. 

Guest Speaker - Dr. Caprice D. Hollins 

Thank you to Dr. Caprice D. Hollins for taking time to speak to our entire student body as
we honored Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. during our all-school assembly. Dr. Hollins is from
Cultures Connecting, an organization that provides professional development for
organizations entering conversations about race, culture, and social justice. 

Spotlight on a Leader 

O'Dea High School Teacher and House
Director, Mr. Dan Mullen was recently
featured in the Fulcrum Foundation's
Triannual Newsletter because of his
investment in Catholic Education. In the
article Dan says, "Catholic education
has been a blessing and a gift my
entire life. It is a tremendous privilege
to be a Catholic school educator, and I
want to become the best leader I can
possibly be.” 

Click HERE to read the full article.
Congratulations, Dan! 

Athletics
Congratulations to our State Champions!    

Congratulations to the Fighting Irish Football team on their incredible season! The Irish
won the 3A State Championship with a 38-11 victory over the Rainier Beach Vikings. The
boys' hard work, dedication, and teamwork culminated in an 12-1 season and a 3A State
Championship. It was an exciting season and the support from the student body, staff, and
community was incredible. Congratulations! You make the O'Dea community proud!

Coach Kohler celebrating our State Championship with the Little Irish!

National Signing Day

Congratulations to our very own Fighting Irish for signing their National Letters of Intent to
play at the collegiate level. The O'Dea community is proud of you. GO IRISH! 

From Left to Right: Benjamin Larson - Gonzaga University, Baseball; Johan Telkamp -
Whittier College, Soccer; Russell Nickerson - Whittier College, Soccer; Samuel Dracobly -
Navy, Lacrosse; Cole Daninger - Rutgers University, Lacrosse

Seahawks Athlete of the Week 

Congratulations to O’Dea senior, Parker D’Anna, on being named the CenturyLink Athlete
of the Week for his performance against Mercer Island in the first round of the State
Tournament. The Seahawks came to O’Dea and presented Parker with a $1,000 grant to
O’Dea’s athletic department, a customized football, and a customized 2017 Seahawks
jersey.  He was also recognized on the field at the December 3rd Sunday Night Football
game vs. the Philadelphia Eagles. Click HERE to view the full article on the Seahawks
website.

Basketball 

The Freshmen, Junior Varsity and Varsity basketball teams wrap up their regular season
this week with games versus Seattle Prep. The JV team has been impressive, posting an
18-1 record to date. The Varsity sits at 17-2 and will begin Metro League playoffs hosting a
first round game at home on Monday, February 5th at 7:00pm. The Irish have clinched a
berth into the Seaking District II Tournament and will play next week to decide their
seeding. Come out and cheer on our boys to victory. Go Irish! 

Wrestling 

The Irish wrestlers just completed the dual meet season in the Metro League with an
undefeated 15-0 record! Come cheer them on at the Metro Tournament February 2nd and
3rd at Rainier Beach High School, the Regional Tournament February 9th and 10th
at Nathan Hale High School, and the State Tournament in the Tacoma Dome February
16th and 18th. Go Irish!!

Swim & Dive 

The Irish Swim & Dive Team is getting ready for the championship finale ahead. The team
of 43 competed well at all dual meets this season and achieved a high level of fitness and
speed. Over the Christmas break, the team made another special training trip to Whitman
College in Walla Walla and won the Invite Meet. Senior Captains Sean Lewis, Joey Vacura
and Junior Captains Lawrence Lorbiecki and Dominic Flack are leading the team along
with sophomore standout Nathan Hayes. Nathan qualified for State in six of the eight
individual events and broke his own school record in the 100 Back. The Irish divers also
continue to be a source of scoring strength and a competitive edge. The Irish are focused
and excited for the upcoming big meets; the results are sure to be landmark
achievements! Roll Irish! 

Swim Across America 

This fall Joey Vacura '18 and Nick Fyndaart '20 participated in Swim Across America for
the Seattle Cancer Care Alliance. The 2 mile swim was completed by 475 swimmers with
80 land volunteers and 70 water volunteers. In total, the event raised over $450,000 for
the Seattle Cancer Care Alliance and with generous donations from the O'Dea community
the O'Dea Swim Team raised $2,300. Congratulations, Joey and Nick! 

Student Life
House Unity Day

During this year's first House Unity Day, students gathered with their fellow House
members to celebrate O’Dea and our House motto, “Four Houses, One Brotherhood.” 
Mentor Teachers and House Deans recognized student leaders in each category of the
Irish Cup: academics, service, spirit, House Games, and citizenship. It was a great day
celebrating the spirit of brotherhood!  

Winter Spirit Assembly  

The O'Dea Student Leadership team put on a fun Winter Spirit Assembly to celebrate
all O’Dea students participating in extra-curricular activities including winter sports, the
upcoming drama production, and the O'Dea Choir and Band. The assembly
also highlighted upcoming events such as the Beards for Bros campaign in March. The
spirit is strong at O'Dea!

Martin Luther King Jr. Parade 

During this year's MLK Day Parade, nearly 50 O'Dea students, alumni, parents and staff
gathered at Garfield High School to celebrate the life and legacy of Dr. Martin Luther King
Jr.  This celebration has been a yearly event in the greater Seattle area since
1983. Participants marched 2.5 miles through the streets of Seattle from Garfield High
School to Westlake Park. Thank you to the members of our O'Dea community who joined
our young men during this symbolic and meaningful experience.  

Congratulations Chess Team!   

The O’Dea Chess Team competed in the Metro League playoffs and earned the
championship for their division. They will be competing at the state tournament in
Issaquah on March 2nd and 3rd. Congratulations Siavii Taputoa, Mac Juguilon, Ronnie
Veillon, Dan Skovron, Joe Skovron, Zach Lee, Delane Waterbury, Ben Cereco, Braden
Bucklin and Blake Hemmingson! 

Faith & Service
Canned Food Drive 

This year during our annual canned food drive O’Dea brought in an astounding amount of
canned food for Northwest Harvest: more than 18,000 lbs, enough for 90,000 meals! The
inspiration for this challenge, senior Sam Catherall, brought in an incredible 13,318 lbs.
Because of Sam's remarkable efforts he was featured on King5 News. Click HERE to view
the story. GO IRISH!

Christmas Family Project  

Once again this year the entire O’Dea community came together to help bring a gift of
hope to 75 family members through our annual partnership with Providence Regina
House. A special thanks to our O’Dea Mothers' Club, whose members gathered at O’Dea
to help wrap and deliver presents to our partner families. With their help, and the
generosity of all O'Dea students and families, O’Dea could again help others experience a
brighter Christmas.  

Catholic Community Services 

Members of the Waterford House partnered with Catholic Community Services to help a
struggling homeowner with yard work and property maintenance.  The Waterford team
trimmed trees, cleared the front yard of withering plants, and refreshed the garden to
make it ready for new plants.  The homeowner was very grateful for the help and is
excited to be able to garden once again. Thank you to these young men for giving of their
time and helping others in need. Just another example of O'Dea gentlemen living lives of
character, faith, and service.

Relaxed Dress to support St. James Cathedral Kitchen

On Friday, January 5th the House Chaplains at O'Dea promoted a relaxed dress day
where the $5 donations would go to the St. James Cathedral Kitchen. Their efforts
were able to raise $1,550, providing dinner for 200 homeless in the area nightly. The
Kilkenny House at O'Dea has a strong partnership with St. James and many students
volunteer to prep, cook, and serve these meals. It was a tremendous fundraiser and the
monies will go a long ways in providing support to the Cathedral Kitchen. 

Junior Encounter  

Encounter 94 was an incredible success. The Juniors were energetic and engaged from
the moment they arrived at camp, and managed to grow even closer in their time away
from school. They shared meaningful stories with one another, took time for some quiet
prayer, and had a blast playing games together. Thanks to the faculty, staff, and parents
who put in the work to make this retreat happen!

The Arts
O'Dea Holiday Broadcast   

The holiday season kicked off with the annual Holiday Broadcast at the Knights of
Columbus Hall. A full audience heard the Jazz Band and Ensembles swing such jazz
standards as God Rest Ye Merry Gentlemen and Big Band Christmas. The O'Dea Choir
featured Medieval Gloria, Rise Up Shepherd and Joy to the World. And O'Dea Drama
performed a 1947 episode of Archie Andrews with guests from Holy Names Academy. It
was a festive evening enjoyed by all and a great way to begin the holiday season. 

O'Dea & Holy Names Christmas Caroling 

Members of the O'Dea and HNA choirs got together to continue the tradition of singing
Christmas carols through the halls of both schools. The singers were well received as the
sounds of the Christmas season echoed the angelic choir that sang the first carols.

Festival of High School Choirs

This year the Festival of High School Choirs will present a concert on Monday, February
12th at 7:00pm in the beautiful Benaroya Hall. The concert will feature a selection by each
participating high school choir and several massed choir pieces under the direction of Dr.
Brian Gallante. Tickets are $13 and available through the Benaroya Hall box office. Join
us for a night of celebration and singing with almost 800 voices!

Drama Production - The Imaginary Invalid 

O'Dea Drama students are preparing for this year's production: The Imaginary Invalid. Set
in 17th Century France, the plot features the hypochondriac Argan, who thinks that he can
eliminate all of his doctor bills by getting his daughter Angelica to marry Dr. Thomas
Diaforus.  It takes the intervention of Argan's maid and brother to save the day. The
Imaginary Invalid will be performed at Holy Names Academy February 23rd at 7:00pm,
February 24th at 2:00pm and 7:00pm, and February 25th at 2:00pm. Admission is $5 for
students and seniors and $10 for adults. All are welcome! 

Advancement
Celebrate O'Dea - March 17, 2018

There’s no better way to celebrate St. Patrick’s Day than with the Fighting Irish at O’Dea
High School. Make reservations for our annual auction early as last year’s event sold out!
Come bid on great items like viewing a live taping of Modern Family, touring the set
of Good Morning Football with Nate Burleson, and relaxing on a sailboat in Costa Rica.
Enjoy yourself and support the great students of O’Dea! Questions? Contact Allie DeLong,
Advancement Director.
 

O'Dea Glassybaby (Limited Edition) 

For a limited time you can purchase a
one-of-a-kind O’Dea glassybaby! Titled
“Character”, this unique maroon and
gold glassybaby is a reminder of our
mission to educate boys to be men
of character, faith, and service. The
cost is $100 each and proceeds will be
used to support financial aid for our
students.

Purchase yours HERE by February 15,
2018 and it will be available to pick up
by March 7, 2018. Who knows? Maybe
Faith and Service will be next?

Italian Dinner 

The 53rd Annual O’Dea Italian Dinner, held this past Saturday, January 27th, was a
smashing success thanks to our committee members: Donny Jones, Travis Stanley-
Jones, Chris Conroy ’04, Sean Johnston ’12, Jeff Jones ’70, Mike Jones ’66 and David
Dubuque. The Knights of Columbus was filled with O’Dea alumni, current and past
families, friends and supporters. We were able to recognize two very special individuals,
Mr. Tom Goedde ’88 (Alumni Volunteer of the Year Award Winner) and Mr. Tim Fant
(Terrance Johnson Award Winner), for all their time and hard work supporting O’Dea’s
mission. This was one of the largest Italian Dinners in recent memory and the proceeds
will be directed to help fund O’Dea’s retreat program. We hope to see you in 2019!

Annual Golf Tournament 

The Annual O'Dea Golf Tournament will occur Monday, June 18, 2018, once again at the
wonderful Golf Club at Newcastle with a 1:30pm shotgun start.  Registration information
will be coming this Spring. The O’Dea Golf Tournament is open to everyone, 21+, not just
O’Dea Alumni! To help sponsor our tournament, please contact Allie DeLong in the
Advancement Office at 206-923-7540. Proceeds from the tournament will help fund the
Edmund Rice Leadership Awards, granted for excellence in the classroom and service in
the community. Recipients of these awards will be entering O'Dea High School in 2019
and will be given $1,000 annually to assist with their tuition. 

Alumni
O'Dea Career Day 

Mark your calendars for our revamped O’Dea Career Day this Monday, April 16, 2018. 
We are excited to be bringing this special day back to O'Dea with the help and guidance of
our O’Dea Alumni Board. This event will consist of alumni representing different
disciplines and sharing a wealth of knowledge with our young men. Please look out for
more information in the coming months and reach out to Alumni Director, David Mazzeo, if
you are interested in participating. 

Where are they now?  

O’Dea Alumni seem to be everywhere, making positive impacts in their communities and
with their families. Here are just some of our more recent accomplishments or momentous
occasions from our graduated Fighting Irish:

Congratulations to Paul A. Newman '74 and NASA’s Goddard Space Flight Center on
being named UN Environment's "Champions of the Earth for Science and Innovation"
because of their outstanding contributions to the Montreal Protocol which has phased out
99% of ozone-depleting substances and led to the healing of the ozone layer. Click HERE
to learn more. 

O'Dea Lacrosse Coach, Drew Snider ’06, has been named to the U.S. National Lacrosse
Team. The team will represent the U.S. in the Federation of International Lacrosse Men’s
World Championship July 12th - July 21st in Netanya, Israel. Congratulations, Drew! 

Congratulations to Tom Goedde ’88, O’Dea Alumni Board President, the O’Dea Alumni
Volunteer of the Year Award winner at the 53rd Annual O’Dea Italian Dinner this January.
Tom leads a variety of efforts to shape the future of O’Dea, proactively working to improve
alumni relations and experiences.

Thank you Ernest Populus ’88, aka DJ EPop, and David Mazzeo ’99, for DJing and
MCing our first ever "Alumni Night" at the O'Dea-Bainbridge basketball game!  The
atmosphere was electric as O'Dea Alums, together with the Little Irish, celebrated Senior
Night, watched the Tacoma Public School Youth Ambassadors perform at halftime, and
cheered on our Irish Hoopers to victory. 

It’s always fun when O’Dea alums run into each other unexpectedly.  Ehrett Ramey '07
and Andre Geraghty '04 did just that at a networking event in White Plains, NY!

Holden Jeffries ’17 has earned placement on the Gonzaga University Dean's List for Fall
semester 2017. Students must earn a 3.50 to 3.84 grade-point average to be listed. Keep
up the good work, Holden! 

Congratulations to C. Allen Greene ’95 on being named Athletic Director at Auburn
University! What a tremendous accomplishment!

Character. Faith. Service.
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